Extract from ICAO final report of action Item 30 Technical committee.

30. 36 The Commission reviewed A40-WP/105, presented by the International Federation
of Air Safety Electronics Associations (IFATSEA), on introducing a new air traffic
safety electronics personnel (ATSEP) “stream” +to enable the technical and
managerial capability of ATSEP to withstand cyber threats to information systems and
to CNS infrastructures. The Commission noted that ICAO does not define “streams”
for any job roles in the aviation community. The Commission recalled that the
framework in Procedures for Air Navigation Services — Training (PANS-TRG, Doc 9868) and
associated guidance in the Manual on Air Traffic Safety Electronics Personnel Competency-based
Training and Assessment (Doc 10057) could be adapted by a training provider to
incorporate specific training elements, such as cybersecurity, and that specific
guidance on cybersecurity training could be considered for future updates to Doc
10057.



